Goldcorp response re San Martin mine
20 May 2009

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Goldcorp to respond to the following items:

·  “Honduras: Fears of "serious pollution" at mine”, CAFOD and Development & Peace, 29 Apr 2009

http://www.cafod.org.uk/news/honduras-2009-04-29 

· “San Martin mine in the Siria Valley, Honduras - the issues”, CAFOD and Development & Peace, 29 Apr 2009

http://www.cafod.org.uk/content/download/93560/1038762/version/2/file/San+Martin+mine+in+the+Siria+Valley.pdf 
In response, Goldcorp sent the following statement: 
We are proud of our record of responsibility and service at San Martin.  Its presence in this region has had undeniable benefits to the local populace, which had suffered from a dearth of economic opportunities prior to the arrival of the mine.  Children of its employees have gone to universities, endemic health issues borne out of poverty have been beaten back, and the standard and quality of life in the surrounding community is significantly better due to its presence.  The presence of the mine has had no effect on the quantity or quality of the water in the area of the San Martin mine.  In fact, the mine has routinely assisted in providing water to the communities during the regular annual dry season.   
Even in closure, the mine has served as a great example of responsible reclamation, and the efforts of the San Martin Foundation have focused on creating new commercial and entrepreneurial opportunities for the families of the surrounding community.

